
July
14th Year 5 Safety in Action Workshop, 12.00-14.30,
Highlands College
15th Year 2 Leavers’ Assembly, 13.30, School Hall
17th Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly, 13.30, School Hall
18th Last Day of Term

September
2nd Staff INSET Day - school closed to pupils
3rd Start of Autumn Term
11th Staff INSET Day - school closed to pupils

*Date change
To help working parents we have added the dates for the school year
to our website.
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Headteacher’s Message

It has been a truly fab week in school, filled
with a wide range of exciting activities and
experiences across the year groups.

Our Year 6 pupils have had a marvellous
time in France, and we were fortunate that
the weather was absolutely wonderful
throughout their trip. The children have
made lasting memories and we encourage
you to visit our social media pages to see
photos and updates of all the fun they have
been having.

Closer to home, our Wellbeing Ambassadors
visited Sandybrook Care Home this week,
where they played games and sang songs
with the residents. It was a lovely visit that
brought smiles to everyone involved.



Mrs Precious

Reception children had a fantastic day at
the beach on Monday, enjoying the sunshine
and exploring the seaside. Meanwhile, Year 1
brought the spirit of adventure into school
with a brilliant Pirate Day on Wednesday—
complete with costumes, treasure hunts, and
plenty of pirate-themed learning.

Year 3 have been busy designing and
creating their own sandwiches using local
produce. Their creativity and culinary skills
were very impressive. Not to be outdone,
Year 2 have been working hard on their own
exciting project—designing and making their
own moving vehicles.

Year 4 have also been busy completing their
green screen filming projects. The children
planned, scripted, and performed brilliantly,
showcasing both their imagination and
teamwork.



School Clubs

A reminder there are no clubs running in
school next week.  Autumn term club
information can be found on our website.

Admin Pick Up/ Drop off System

Please note we are at capacity for next year
and therefore not accepting any further
requests for use of this provision.

School Notices

Bus Bay Parking

We would like to remind parents that if you
do use the bus bays for parking that your car
must be moved from this area by 3.15pm in
order for the buses to park.
Thank you for your cooperation. 

https://dab8z3cfzqb26.cloudfront.net/media/autumn-term-clubs-2025-1.pdf


School Report Feedback Form

Your child will bring home their Summer term
report today which we ask you to read
through with your child. We welcome your
feedback on your child’s report and progress
and invite you to make any comments using
our electronic feedback form below which
we kindly ask is completed by Friday 18th
July. 

Report Feedback Form

Nasal Influenza Programme 
for Pupils
This is a reminder to please complete the
online consent form, if you have not already
done so. 

Nasal Influenza Vaccination Consent Form

Any queries or concerns relating to the Autumn nasal
influenza programme or the online consent form please
contact the immunisation team on 443741 or
immunisationteam@health.gov.je

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=wJUj7am3N0Ot9xORbeJA78IbtsnpriBKvQk00q8BEwdUQ1FDS1Y1WTBZUVVCSUIwMjNCUUFNWTJKRC4u&route=shorturl
https://one.gov.je/service/Consent_form_for_influenza_immunisation
mailto:immunisationteam@health.gov.je


Registrations for Key Stage 2 Bus Club  
from September are now open.  Please
note if you are an existing user a new
form is required for the next school year.

For further information and to complete
the form please follow this link to our
website.

Bus Club Link

Bus Club Registration 
2025-2026

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=wJUj7am3N0Ot9xORbeJA71REAEclw8hKqPHnTpCyOVpUMjdYTEpNUkMxS1g3RjFDQlVYSzdOVlUyWi4u


As the Science Lead at our school, I would like to
reach out to our parent community to ask for your
support in enriching our Science curriculum. We
are always looking for ways to bring real-world
experiences into the classroom and we know
many of you have expertise that could make a big
difference. If you work in a science-related field—
such as healthcare, engineering, environmental
science, or any area of scientific research or
practice—we would love to hear from you.
Whether it's giving a short talk, leading a hands-
on activity, or simply sharing your career journey
with our pupils, your involvement could help
inspire the next generation of scientists!
 
Please get in touch by emailing me on
h.toudic@jcp.sch.je if you’re interested in
supporting our teaching and learning in this
exciting way! 

  Thank You!

Mrs Toudic
Science Lead

mailto:h.toudic@jcp.sch.je


Year 5 Visit from Jersey Water

Year 5 had a very interesting and informative
visit from Jersey Water this week. The children
learnt about the reservoirs in Jersey and how
water is treated so that people can drink it.
They also had some great reminders about
ways to save water, such as not leaving the
tap running when brushing.



JCLife Magazine 2024-2025 
We’re excited to let you know that the printed edition
of the JCLife Magazine is now available to order! This
special publication captures the highlights and
memorable moments across the school year.

👉 Order here: JC Life Magazine

As well as being available to view the finished
publication online via our website at the beginning of
September, you now also have the option to order a
printed edition of the magazine to keep as a
memento. Please order by Friday 18th July. 

We will email everyone who has placed an order with
collection details at the beginning of Autumn term. 

What’s Inside?
Here are just a few of the highlights featured in this
year’s edition:
 

Science Week
Nativity
Egyptian Day
Flute Project
Year 5 at the Scout Centre
Year 6 French Trip
Year 6 Production
Photos from Reception
Eco Team & School Council
Eisteddfod & House Music
Sporting Events – Football, Cross Country,
Swimarathon, Sports Day

 

And much more from all year groups!

We hope you will enjoy looking back on a fantastic
year at JCP!

https://shop.jerseycollege.je/products/jc-life-paper-copy


Please download journals by 31st July as they will then
be archived to create new classes for September
2025. 
You will still be able to see previous year’s journals
when you receive the code for the new class in
September. 
  
How to download a copy of your Seesaw journals:

Parents will need to login to their Seesaw account
to view and download their child's journal.
In the top left corner, you will see your name and
user icon. Click on this. 
Click on the cog and select account settings. 
Scroll down to download journal archives - select
this then download the journals that you wish to
keep. 

This will download a zip file of everything from that
year in your Seesaw journal, including images, video,
audio recordings and text captions. 

If you don’t have a parent account and would like one,
please complete this form.

If you have any questions, please email Ms Liron
c.liron@jcp.sch.je

Seesaw

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=wJUj7am3N0Ot9xORbeJA7w4dSkphB1pElEWnBMpyJv9UQUhWWTBFOTFGUVU4TTJIM1hVSkVDVVpETC4u&route=shorturl
mailto:c.liron@jcp.sch.je


Please note there are no
music clubs running next

week.

Ukulele Club – Autumn Term 
There is just one spot left in the Ukulele
Club for the Autumn term (open to Years
3–6). If you would like to register your
child, please use the link below: 
Register here for Ukulele Club

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=wJUj7am3N0Ot9xORbeJA7_4GlLvP5HZPhYxZjPwdktZUOEo4WDdJQjJCVjZaTUY5Qk5SUU5WMFRPVC4u&origin=lprLink&route=shorturl


 Year 2 Music Concerts
This week, our Year 2 music concerts have been a
wonderful success! On Tuesday, Class 2C wowed
parents and family members with a fabulous
performance. Today, 2D took the stage, giving it their
all with lively performances on recorders, ukuleles,
and p-buzzers. It was a joy to watch, and everyone
had a fantastic time!



Strings Ensemble
The Strings Ensemble have been working hard
preparing for their upcoming concert during
Monday’s assembly. Their sound is blossoming
beautifully, even with some members who just
started learning the violin last term. Please
remind your child to bring their instrument and
music to school on Monday, 14th July.

Young Voices – O2 Arena, 23rd January 2026 
Parents of children in current Years 4 and 5 have
received an email about the exciting Young
Voices concert at the O2 Arena in January 2026.
If your child would like to take part, please
register your interest by 12th July by following the
link in the letter.



Our PE extracurricular clubs have
now finished for the summer term.
We look forward to lots of fun at our
clubs in September.

Thank you to those who have signed
up for the Autumn term clubs.  If you
have not yet signed up please do so
by Sunday 13  July using the
attached letter.

th

Clubs & Fixtures 



We are so proud of Alix, Bella, Isabella, Halle
and Poppy for their selection into the U11 Island
Netball Squad. We are excited to follow your
progress over the next year. We'll done girls!

Also, massive congratulations to Elizabeth,
Jasmine and Orla for their selection into the U12
Squad. Netball is growing at JCP and we are
delighted to see it!



Alexandra in 3K won the overall trophy for cross
country, the island winner from children in years
2, 3 and 4! She is following in her sister
Charlotte's footsteps who won the trophy last
year.





Motion Studio After School Club offers a
combination of art and animation activities,
from learning digital art programs on iPads to
hands-on drawing skills with pencils, pens, and
comic markers. Stop-frame animation with
LEGO and other materials is also a great way to
build creativity and focus. All materials and
technology are provided, though we
recommend bringing a couple of LEGO figures
and a memory stick.

Art and Animation Club / 12-week course

Friday, 12th September 12th - Friday 5th
December (excluding Half Term)
Time: 3:00 PM - 4:30 PM
Club Fees: £170

Please click here for more information and sign-up: 
Motion Studio Afterschool Club

https://motionstudiojersey.com/


Creative Minds Summer Camps

Bookings are now open for the Summer camps! 

To book and for more information please follow
this link: Creative Minds Summer Camp

https://jerseycollegeforgirls.com/pages/jc-foundation/creative-minds/creative-minds-camp


Open to Year 6

Click here for more information and to book your space.

https://shop.jerseycollege.je/products/eco-fashion-textiles-week





